Class of 1999

Executive Committee

Quarterly Conference Call 

6 May 2008

9.00 p.m. eastern

Present: Michelle, Jeff Fine, Kevin, Jonah, Liz French, Danni, Holly

Regrets: Meg, Melissa R., Rex
Meeting began at 9:05PM Eastern.

Summary
1. Class Meeting 

· The 1999 Class Meeting will be held Saturday morning, June 14 at 10 AM in 104 Wilder.  We need a quorum of 1/10 of the class members but would like to have as many people as possible.  Unregistered classmates who are in Hanover should also attend.
· Agenda items are to be:
President's Report

Treasurer's Report

Nominating Committee Report and vote on Executive Committee

Class Constitution

· Michelle to prepare a handout and draft a message to send to classmates to encourage them to attend.  All-class email will go out.  
· Some copies of the constitution will be made for people to take from the registration table; additionally there will be a screen projection at the meeting.
· Raffle of a Dartmouth Co-op gift certificate was suggested to help attendance.
· The class will require a parliamentarian familiar with Robert’s Rules of Order to facilitate the meeting.
· Registered eligible voters in the class (dues payers) will get a ballot in the registration materials; extras will be available at the meeting.  A list of dues payers will be brought to the meeting.
2. Proposed Class Constitution
· No feedback was reported to the EC members present.
3. Hill Winds Society Second Annual Student-Alumni Golf Tournament Sponsorship

· The Hill Winds Society (a student-alumni ambassador organization) requested sponsorship for a student/alumni golf tournament at the end of May.  Michelle to find out how/why funds were requested before further action will be taken.
4. Updates:

· Reunion planning is going well: 339 classmates registered to date, which is ahead of 97s and 98s, and overall planning is ahead of initial budget estimate.  Thanks to Jeff for his leadership!
· The EC is waiting on an update on reunion DCF giving from the College development office.  Jonah will send a report out to the EC.
· Dues are trending slightly behind last year.  Two further dues reminders will go out via email prior to close of fiscal year.
· The May class newsletter will have a profile of the current Tucker Fellow.  Both Fellows will join the Spirit of 1999 reception on Saturday afternoon at the reunion.
· Nancy Bloomfield has been given the Spirit of 1999 award – she accepted it and will receive the physical award at the reception.  Because it is a Class of 1999 reception, anybody who is a 1999 is welcome to come.  
· A few nominations have been received for the next Executive Committee.  The nominating committee is awaiting further nominations through May 15.  
· Due to low activity on Travelocity, eBay, and StubHub, those affiliate programs on the class website will be discontinued.  Amazon and IvySports will continue.
· The adopted classmates of the Class of 1999 have been notified personally about opting in to further solicitations; two have opted in.
· Rex and Michelle worked together on getting word to classmates in New England for the Class of 1999/2009 career event in April, which had a slightly lower turnout than expected but was a good program.  Mike Novello has volunteered to continue the 1999/2009 bridge program.
5. Other 

· The Class of 1999 is neutral on the Association of Alumni election currently ongoing but will continue to remind classmates of the importance of casting their votes.
